
DUKE MEMORIAL NURSERY SCHOOL MINUTES (1950-51) 

The fifth meeting of the Duke Memorial Nursery School was brought to order 
by the chairman, Mrs. Pyne, on January 11, 1951. W~s. Irwin introduced the speaker, 
Mrs. ~arianna Ho~ ard, who gave an interesting talk on what children like to hear 
and listed books as examples. 

The minutes were read and accepted. The treasurers report showed a balance 
of t,181.95. The membership chairman reported 24 enrolled and asked if anyone 
knew of other mothers who might like to enroll their children. The Mother Assistant 
and Transportatior Chairman reported that it will be necessary for all mothers to 
assist 6 times from January to the end of the school year. 

A letter of thanks from Wrights Refuge was read. 

A motion to donate $100.00 for the purpose of fencing in a different play 
area was made and passed. Another motion was passed to allow but 2 absences from 
the evening monthly meetings with additional ar sences to be voted on by the group. 
A request was made that all anticipated absences from he ·~v-ening meetings be 
reported to the Secretary in advance. 

The meeting was then adjourned. 
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